Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA)

Environmental Information Regulations 2004 (EIR)

– property information (private sector housing)
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested. 

Part of your request relates to personal data and will be dealt with separately under the subject access provisions of the Data Protection Act 2018. The following response relates to the Council approach to disclosure under the FOIA & EIR regimes.
You asked:
Property Address: 4 Stoneleigh Manor, LE2 2AD
I would appreciate it if you would also consider sending me all records with respect to this property, including case notes, under the Freedom of Information Act. The time frame is for June 2019.

Answer:
I can confirm that we hold this information, however, disclosure of personal data relating to you (the requester) is refused under the provisions of the exemption to disclosure contained at:

Section 40 (1)-Personal data, of which the requester is the subject.

In respect of information relating to other people (third parties) it is my view that this information is exempt from disclosure under the following exemption/exception: 
FOIA Section 40(2) (personal data)

and Regulation 12(3) of the EIR
Personal data relating to third parties (i.e. a party other than the person requesting the information) is not for disclosure to the wider world, which is how any such disclosure must be viewed.

The Council judges that disclosure to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1-fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified, legitimate and explicit purposes. 

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


